
   ♫    Music Masters   ♫ 
 

What a fantastic start to violin, cello 
and musicianship lessons for this 

academic year! Our children did us 
proud.  It is wonderful to have our 
music teachers back on site and 
hear the sound of music fill our 
corridors again. If you have any 
questions regarding your child’s 

violin or cello lesson, please contact 
the school via 

lmm@jessop.lambeth.sch.uk 
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

September 2020 
 
- Wednesday 30/09/20 
  Reception and Year 1 Phonics      
  Virtual workshop 
  (10:00) 

 
October 2020 
 
- Thursday 01/10/20 
   SEND virtual coffee morning  
   (9:15) 
    
- Friday 02/10/20 
   Year 2 virtual parent workshop -    
   Curriculum  
   (10:00 – 10:30) 

 
- Tuesday 06/10/20 
   Open Day – Reception places 
   (9:30 and 2:00pm) 
 
- Friday 09/10/20 
  International Breakfast and Dress up   
  day (related to black history month)  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Well done on another fantastic week back. We have had a busy two 
weeks with lots of different events and curriculum activities including 
virtual assemblies, meetings, PE, dance, Spanish, music lessons, 
Wellbeing Week and Jeans for Genes Day. Wellbeing Week was 
launched through a whole school assembly. Children were reminded that 
wellbeing includes physical safety, mental and emotional safety as well 
as healthy eating and exercise. We ask that you continue to follow the 
guidelines we set out so that we can all remain safe. Remember to: 
Arrive on time, stay beside the wall, encourage your adult to stand in the 
right place, be aware of cars using the road, keep away from other 
bubbles. The children have all been brilliant and we have loved having 
the school full once again.  
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Over the last two weeks all children across the school 
experienced their first Dance and PE sessions. They were 
really put through their paces, and enjoyed every second of it! 
Due to Covid guidelines, we are now allowing children to 
come to school dressed in their PE kits and they will remain in 
their PE kits throughout the day. Please remember our school 
PE kit is a white t-shirt, grey bottoms and trainers or plimsolls.  
 

PE/Dance Timetable: 
Monday – All Classes (except for Panda, Butterfly, Seal) 
Friday – Panda, Butterfly, Seal 

Jessop Band Practise: 
 

Thursdays at 8am 
Year 5 Band Practise 

 
Fridays at 8am  

Year 6 Band Practise 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Fitness First 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Wrap Around Care 
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What a wonderful start! On Monday 14th 
September, Jessop welcomed children back to 
breakfast and afterschool club. Children enjoyed a 
range of activities including crafts, dance and film 
club. 

Musical Moments with 
Mr Andrew 

 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Jessop Primary School & Children’s Centre 

Achieving excellence together 

www.jessopprimary.org.uk 

On Friday 18th of September, there was something 
curious about the children of Jessop Primary... they 
weren't wearing their usual school uniform... they were 
all wearing jeans! Jeans? At school? That can't be 
right! However, the children were wearing their jeans 
for a very special reason: Friday 18th of September 
was Jeans for Genes Day! Jeans for Genes Day helps 
to raise money for children who are born with life 
changing genetic conditions. To mark Jeans for Genes 
Day, the children and adults of Jessop Primary came 
into school wearing jeans (or another denim item) and 
donated £1 each to the Jeans for Genes charity. Well 
done Jessop for showing your support and raising 
awareness!  

  Jeans for Genes Day  

    Year 6 Secondary Transfer Meeting  
 

The Year 6 Secondary transfer parents meeting was held virtually on Wednesday the 16th 
September. A big thank you to all our parents and carers that attended. During the meeting, 
we also heard from Senior Leaders from local Secondary Schools including Kingsdale, St 
Martins, St Gabriel’s, Alleyns, Elm Green and Evelyn Grace.   

 

A quick reminder of the key messages: 
 

- Apply online via https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/ 
- The deadline is Saturday 31st October 2020 
- All applications must include proof of your address and proof that your 
- child lives at that address 
- All applications must include proof of your child's date of birth 
- You can choose 6 schools in order of preference on the Common 
- Application Form 
- Remember to check if you also need to fill out a supplementary 

information form or if they require your child to sit a test 
- Most importantly attend virtually or in person open days or evenings 

- For any further information please feel free to contact Ms Ackermann  
 



Please join our Twitter feed 
to see lots of pictures and 
amazing work completed by 
our children. Follow us 
@JessopPrimary 
Help us to continue to share 
good news from Jessop by, 
re-tweeting and liking our 
posts!  
 

                                     Reading at Home  
Due to the current government guidelines, we will not 
be sending reading books home. Please continue to 
support your children with their reading by reading to 
them and listening to them read to you. There are 
many FREE eBooks available online at OxfordOwl. 
Simply follow this link and sign up for free: 
https://www.oxfordowl.co.uk/for-home/find-a-
book/library-page/ 
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                Google Classroom 
 

All schools are required to have an online learning platform that can 
be easily accessed should a local lockdown be enforced, or a ‘Bubble’ 
is required to be quarantined for 14 days. We are keen to ensure our 
children can continue to access a quality education, including targeted 
activities and quality feedback and marking. 
 
Therefore, in future, our children will access their learning using 
Google Classroom. As our readiness for this is essential, over the 
next few days (if you have not already) you will receive your child’s 
login information from their class teacher. To access Virtual School, 
please visit classroom.google.com 
 
Whilst children are required to be in school, our Google Classroom 
will only be active for homework (assignments). Therefore, please 
ensure you login and familiarise yourself with the space. Once active, 
you will be able to see any messages from the teachers and view your 
child’s assignments and feedback from their class teacher. Please 
refer to the attached document for how to get around Google 
Classroom. 
 
Demonstration video: 
https://www.allsaintsnh-pri.manchester.sch.uk/blog/2020/4/24/-launch-
of-google-classrooms 
 

Celebration Assembly 

 
Well done to the following children for 
demonstrating outstanding behaviour!  
 

Penguin - Mattaeo 
Koala - Luca 

Gorilla – Diego 
Tiger - Christian 

Polar Bear – Isabel 
Blue Whale - Kaelen 
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